	
	
	



Meeting of Llangedwyn Community Council
Meeting No. 339
Held Tuesday 15th March 2022
Llangedwyn Village Hall

Present: Nick Powell, Maureen Wilde, Adrian Phillips (Chairperson), Gareth Williams, Cllr. Aled Davies, Peter Keen (interested observer) and Emma Williams.

339.1: Apologies: 
Jim Maccall and Glynn Broadbent

339.2: Minutes of Meeting 338 held on Tuesday 15th February 2022.
The minutes were approved and signed by Adrian Phillips (chairperson)

339.3: Matters Arising:
a. Potholes in Llangedwyn – We have new issues with sunken drains on B4396.  Work is due to be carried out between Llangedwyn and Llansilin before the end of the financial year. Powys are short of manpower. 
Chevrons on Church corner are due to be replaced, this is essential to the road safety of the village. 
b. No Through Road Sign- Posts are in place but PCC have not attached signs to date. 
c. Co-Opt to Community Council- Peter Keen has joined the meeting tonight as an interested observer. 
d. Queens Jubilee: Nothing has been arranged in Llangedwyn.  AP will ask school governors if they have arranged anything.  
Jubilee Club will start again on Monday 6th June. 
e. Tanat Valley Responders- Leaflets have been delivered in all villages.  The defib cabinet has been fitted in Llangedwyn. EW will contact Chronical for publicity.  EW will contact Football Club with the code for the cabinet. 
f. First Aid Training- Gareth Williams contacted Cheryl Davies she has volunteered to hold a basic first aid training course for community members.
339.4 Correspondence Sent
a. A press report from November meeting has been sent to the Advertizer, county Times and Chronicle.
339.5 Correspondence Received/Business
a) Email received from Anthony Gosling regarding dog fouling in the village.  Cllr Aled Davies agreed to contact Anthony Gosling to discuss the matter and put up “No Dog Fouling” signs in the village. 
b) Email received from Anthony Gosling regarding speed through the village.  EW will contact GoSafe Wales to see what assistance they can give.  
EW will forward emails to PCSO Sarah Pocock. 

339.6 Planning Matters 
We received 2 planning letters.
a) Holiday Cabin – Brithdir.  No issues 
b) Slurry Lagoon – Nant Goch. No issues

339.7 Finance
a) Bank statement 159 received for Business Reserve Account £553.57  
b) VisionICT invoice paid £171.60 cheque 372 signed by Maureen Wilde and Nick Powell
c) Church Donation – £200 cheque 371 signed by Maureen Wilde and Nick Powell
d) Clerk Services – Invoice paid £360 cheque 373 signed by Maureen Wilde and Nick Powell
e) No contact regarding audit 20/22.  


339.8 AOB 
Broadway broadband- we have had a good response from the local community.  Nick Powell is due to attend another meeting with Broadway.

Next Meeting 19th April 2022 7pm Llangedwyn Village Hall


	
	
	



